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Circumpolar Inuit call European seal import ban ‘totally immoral’

Tuesday, 28 July 2009 – Copenhagen, Denmark – Inuit from Greenland, Canada, Alaska, and Russia called last week’s vote by the EU Council of Ministers to ban seal product imports as an immoral act. Aqqaluk Lynge stated that “there are various indices that peoples and societies use to measure what makes something immoral and this EU action measures up to most of them”.

“The European import ban will deeply hurt Inuit, but the reverse would not have hurt Europeans and neither was it fairly enacted”, added Mr. Lynge. “And that makes it immoral”.  He said that making pronouncements about an issue but without addressing the facts is something fundamentalists do, and would have expected more from the EU. Mr. Lynge is the president of the Inuit Circumpolar Council (ICC)’s Greenland chapter and was in Copenhagen addressing this matter today.

ICC international Chair, Jim Stotts, from Anchorage, Alaska said that the ban totally contradicts the EC’s recent policy published last November. “The European Union’s action doesn’t make sense at all”, Mr. Stotts said. “It is a direct attack on indigenous peoples of the Arctic and on the very fibre of Inuit culture”. The EU’s lack of sensitivity towards Arctic cultures causes us to wonder what value the EU brings to  Arctic Council table.” The EU has applied for Arctic Council observer status.

Mr. Lynge said that the so-called Inuit exemption clause that the EU slipped into the legislation shows their complete lack of understanding of the sustainable manner in which Inuit use seals. Just last week, Inuit hunters asked Mr. Lynge “why are they saying what we do is immoral? We don’t put our animals in jail like they do in Europe”. Mr. Lynge added, “is it not fair to ask whether or not the European way is immoral”?

ICC Greenland also mentioned that they are happy with  Greenland Premier Kuupik Kleist´s intention to take this matter to the World Trade Organisation.

 “Because ICC is an organization that believes in honest diplomacy and maintaining the dialogue, we intend to talk to the EU officials again about this exemption, and other related things.”
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